Hamlin Place Visitation

We are happy to announce that we are once again taking reservations for outside visitation at Hamlin Place. Visitation will resume on Wednesdays through Sundays starting on November 11th by reservation.

We will be taking reservations on Mondays and Tuesdays for each week's visitation schedule. Visits will be scheduled at 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM for 30 minutes each visit and you may call to schedule for your next visit - beginning Monday November 9th at 9:00AM for visits starting November 11th.

Our highest priority has always been, and always will be, the safety and well-being of our residents – and we know that your visits with them are important to their health and happiness. We will continue screening all residents, will screen every person as they enter the center, and will continue testing all staff weekly. In addition, to help keep the doors open, you will be required to meet the following conditions:

- Visitors will undergo screening to ensure that no one enters with a fever or other condition that could create a possible risk to our residents. This will include temperature checks, questions about symptoms and potential exposure, and observation about any signs or symptoms.
- Visitation shall be by appointment only and will be conducted in designated areas with center staff supervision. The General visitors shall plan to arrive 15 minutes prior to your appointment to allow for proper screening and education.
- Visitors must ensure social distancing at all times and demonstrate proper hand hygiene.
- All visitors must sign in and out.
- The resident will have no more than two (2) visitors per visit at any one time and the visit shall not exceed 45 minutes.
- All residents and visitors must wear a facemask throughout the time you are in the center. If someone is unwilling or unable to meet this requirement, they should not plan to come into the center.
- All visitors shall participate in education of the center's Infection Prevention and Control polices along with return demonstration of proper hand-

- hygiene and acknowledge understanding and adherence to the center's protocols.
- Visits will be supervised by a Center representative that will be monitoring for adherence and compliance of the center's Infection Prevention and Control Policies.
- Visitors must use alcohol-based hand sanitizer prior to and at the end of their visit.
- All visitors must sign in and out.
- Visitors must ensure social distancing of at least 6 feet with staff and all residents and limit movement in the center at all times.
- The center will deny access of a visitor for noncompliance with center infection prevention and control requirements.
- The center will clean and disinfect visiting areas between visitors and maintain handwashing or sanitation stations.
- All visitors must notify the center immediately if they develop a fever or symptoms consistent with Covid-19 or if they test positive for Covid-19 within fourteen (14) days of a visit to the center.
- The center has been given permission to use their discretion to alter visitation practices based on disease transmission within the center, community, visitor non-compliance, or other factors. The center will make every attempt to notify visitors prior to their arrival.

Thank you for your understanding of these regulations and precautions during these challenging times. We look forward to your visit!

Ellen B. Alperen, PhD, MBA, Nursing Home Administrator of Hamlin Place